
 Greetings! 

There are only a couple things that need men-

tioning this month.  A big thanks to Al Tharp for 

all his work getting the new roll arounds out, for 

the Rules Committee for working on the attached By-Laws and club 

members who contributed changes.   Please read all the By-

Law changes.  Please also plan to attend the annual meeting January 

8th to vote on these changes.  We will vote on each Article as a sepa-

rate item.  Please also remember that it is now too late for any more 

changes.  You will be voting either yes or no to accept the changes as 

presented.  We are also including a flier for the Breast Cancer benefit 

shoot November 21st.  Please try to attend this fun event.  Please 

also note that if you can not attend this shoot that any donation would be 

most appreciated. 

     Thanks, 

Board Meeting 

 

The regular board meeting of the Cheyenne Field 

Archers was called to order at 7:02 pm on November 

1st, 2010 at the Cheyenne Field Archers Office. 

Present: 

 

David Hays, Butch Rupert, Bob Graham, Bob Day, 

Mary Jo Day,  Al Tharp, Mary Tharp, Jim Frauendi-

enst and Mike Lancaster were present.   Adam Lewis 

was not present because he had to work and Matt 

Rusk was not present as Neil Perkins took him hunt-

ing.  Matt gave his proxy vote to Jim Frauendienst. 
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LEAGUES 

Tuesday night, 7:00 pm 

Sunday paper leagues 4:00 pm 

 
JOAD 

Saturday @ 9:00 am 

 
UPCOMING EVENTS 

 
VEGAS 450  9:00am  Nov 13th 
 
VEGAS 450  9:00am  Dec   4th 
 
Traditional Shoot/Swap meet/                    
Lunch           9:00am  Dec 11

th 

 
Decorate for Christmas Party      
           Dec 17th 
 
Christmas Party         Dec 18th 

A word from your President 

 
Approval of Minutes & Treasurer’s Re-

port  

Mary Tharp presented the Minutes from the Oc-

tober Board Meeting.  Bob Graham made a mo-

tion to accept the minutes and Mike Lancaster 

seconded the motion.   

Mary Jo Day presented the Treasurer’s Report 

from October.  Bob Graham made a motion to 

accept the October Treasurer’s report and Al 

Tharp seconded the motion.   

 

Membership Report was given by Bob Day.  

He reported that Mel Schlagel has 220 plus mem-

bers registered.   
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Club Officers 

 
President 

Bob Day 

 
Vice President 

 Bob Graham 

 
Secretary 

Mary Tharp 
 

Treasurer 

Mary Jo Day 
 

Board Members 

Matt Rusk 

Mike Lancaster 

Al Tharp 

Adam Lewis 

Jim Frauendienst  

New Business 

Old Business 

Rules/ByLaws-Bob Day said that no one 

presented any additional changes prior to 

this meeting.   Bob Day said the majority 

of the changes were Job Descriptions of 

the Board members be incorporated in 

the Rules/ByLaws for the President, 

Treasurer, Secretary and the Board Mem-

bers.  Discussion about the Membership 

Registrar not being an officer was dis-

cussed.  Other articles were discussed 

which is represented in the amended 

CFA By-laws attached.  

NFAA Rules-this was something that 

Adam Lewis wanted to discuss.  As he 

was absent due to work, this item was 

tabled for the next meeting. 

Club Christmas Party Time and deco-

rations-Bob Day said the party should 

start at 4:00 pm on December 18th.  If 

anyone has any Christmas decorations or 

lights that they would like to donate, just 

leave them on the table.  We will deco-

rate the club on the 17th. 

Officer Sign up sheet-has been posted 

on the board if you would like to sign up 

to be an officer or board member. 

 

Shoot Like a Girl-Bob Day said that 

Lynn Walters asked if the club wanted to 

do a shoot to support Breast Cancer re-

search.  The board decided that we would 

do a paper shoot on November 21st at 

3:00 pm for a $20.00 fee/donation. Al 

Tharp made a motion to add it to the cal-

endar, Bob Graham seconded the motion.    

 

Rocky Mountain Archery Association- 

Mike Hoover told Bob that Rocky Mountain 

Archery Association are seeking to get club 

affilitates for $50.00 fee.  Bob went out to the 

website which says that it is under construc-

tion.  They haven’t decided what they will  

charge for membership.  The board decided to 

table this discussion until the Association gets 

their stuff together. 

Targets FOR SALE list-Bob Day asked Al 

to make a list of targets that the Club could 

sell.  Al brought up that someone was going to 

check with Wheatland club to see if they 

wanted to buy them.  Bob said he did remem-

ber that also.  They will check with Adam to 

see if he was going to check with them to buy 

the targets. 

Rebuild Roll arounds- Bob Day and Al 

Tharp will work on Wednesday to rebuild the 

roll arounds for the new butts. 

2011 Budget-will be presented next month. 

November 13th tournament-Vegas 450-Bob 

said that they will need help with that. 

Card Lock Ordered-new cards will be fawn 

colored. 

Archer of the Year Award-Bob Day is or-

dering the trophy. 

Traditional Shoot Flier-December 11th, Note 

time change shooting will start at 9:30 am. 

Other Business  

Work Party-is unnecessary.  Bob Graham 

said he will check the roof, repair outside 

light, Al and Bob are replacing target butts.  

Ceiling fans-David Hays will purchase the 

ceiling fans for the club and install them. 

Have Bow, Will Go!! 
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Attached are the changes being proposed for the Cheyenne Field Archers Bylaws.  They 

have to be advertised for two months before being voted on at the annual meeting in Janu-

ary 2011. 

 

Also attached is the flier for the ‘I Shoot for the Girls’ shoot. 

 

Tuesday night league has restarted, 7:00 pm. 

 

Sunday paper leagues 4:00 pm have resumed. 

 

Miscellaneous 

MARK YOUR CALENDAR — 
 
 VEGAS 450      9:00am   Nov 13th 
 VEGAS 450      9:00am   Dec   4th 
 Traditional Shoot/Swap meet/Lunch   9:00am   Dec 11

th
 

 Christmas Party      Dec 18th 
 Annual Meeting     5:00pm   Jan    8th 
 VEGAS 450      9:00am   Jan  15th 
 Triple Crown 1      8:00am   Jan  22nd 
 Blue Face      9:00am   Feb 12th 
 Triple Crown 2      8:00am   Feb 26th 
 Triple Crown 3      8:00am   Mar 26th 
 BHW         Aug  6th and 7th 

Upcoming Events 

Last Annual Meeting-it was voted on to buy the new trailer for additional shoots.  Since we purchased the trailer, no 

additional shoots have been scheduled.  Butch asked that the club do something to bring back the trad shooters.  

Thursday night used to be for traditional shooters.   He asked than an outdoor  trad shoot be scheduled in June.  Bob 

said that we would work on doing that. 

Adjournment-Al motioned that the meeting be adjourned,  Bob Graham seconded it.  The meeting was adjourned at 

8:37 pm. 

Other Business (contd) 
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